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            Planning & Zoning Commission combined with 
Public Land Use Committee Meeting 

County Administrative Offices, Duchesne, Utah 
July 10, 2019 - 5:00 p.m. 

      
In Attendance were: 
Planning Commission 
Brad Wells, Planning Commission, Chairman 
Kathy Giles, Planning Commission 
Bobby Drake, Planning Commission 
Ken Richens, Planning Commission 
Gary Sorensen, Planning Commission 
Connie Sweat, Planning Commission 
Mike Hyde, Community Development Administrator 
CoraLee Sanchez, Planning Secretary 
 
Public Land Use Committee 
Jeff Crozier-Recreation 
Ken Ludwig-Forestry 
Irene Hansen-Economic Development 
Dex Winterton-Water Conservancy 
Jeff Henderson-Oil/Gas Industry 
 
Visitors: 
Sue Collier 
Greg Todd  
Ryan Lundstrom 
Jason Blankenagle-Sunrise Engineering 
Matt Bryant-Civco Engineering 
 
Mr. Hyde opened the combined meeting and welcomed everyone in attendance and 
explained there will be a presentation by Jason Blankenagle, Sunrise Engineering, 
regarding the Duchesne County Trails Master Plan. He encouraged any comments or 
concerns from the Commission and Committee members as to potential walking trail, 
sidewalks, bridges and mountain biking trail projects to be included in the plan.  
 
Jason Blankenagle stated this project is partially funded by the State of Utah 
Department of Transportation and the Duchesne County Special Service District # 2.  
Potential trail projects in all areas of the county were displayed and discussed. 
 
After the presentation members of both the Planning Commission and Public Land 
Committee, Mr. Hyde and Jason discussed the potential projects in their areas of the 
county.   
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Mr. Hyde stated that the final draft would come back to the Planning Commission later 
for a public hearing and a recommendation to the County Commissioners to amend the 
general plan.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
None 
 
Minutes:  Approval of March 6, 2019 Planning Commission minutes: 
 
Commissioner Sweat moved to approve the minutes of March 6, 2019.  
Commissioner Giles seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
 
Commission Comments and Staff Information Items: 
 
Mr. Hyde stated there would be a planning meeting meeting on August 7th. 
 
Adjournment: 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 


